
CER'rIFIED !'JAIL

November 19, 1979

!'Jr. Ralph Jewell
P. O. Box 112
Holualoa, HI 96725

Dear lYlr. Jewell:

Variance Application - Ralph Jewell, et al
Tax Map Key 7-6-4:28

The Planning Commission at its preliminary hearing on
November 14, 1979, considered your application for a variance
to allow the waiving of the minimum roadway improvement
requirements for a proposed 2-10t subdivision at Holualoa,
North Kona, Hawaii.

'rhis is to inform you that the Commission voted to deny
your request based on the following findings:

While it is recognized that unusual circumstances
exist with regard to the history of the roadway
construction in the area, it is recommended that the
request be denied as its approval would be contrary to the
purpose and intent of the SUbdivision Control Code. 'l'he
purpose and intent of the access provisions of the
Subdivision Control Code is to provide for the safe and
efficient movement of people and goods. The petitioner
proposes to utilize a lO-foot wide pavement with a l2-foot
wide right-ot-way. Such a roadway does not allow for two
(2) way traffic and is hazardous. The petitioners have

"indicated that an additional lO-foot wide strip may be
available for widening the right-of-way, however, no
pavement improvements are proposed. Thus, even with the
possible expansion of the right-oi-vlay two (2) way traffic
would still not be possible due to the narrow pavement
width.
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